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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Alistair Pattullo 
	12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Minutes  Secretary
	Alisdaire Lockhart 
	Braeside House, Selkirk, TD7 4LF
	01750 22155

	Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM OF THE VICTORIA ROOM, SELKIRK, ON MONDAY, 9th NOVEMBER 2015.

1.THOSE PRESENT
Community Councillors Alistair Pattullo (Chairman), Alisdaire Lockhart (Minutes Secretary), Tom Combe (Treasurer), Caroline Cruikshank, Kath Beaton, Graham Easton and Ian King.

SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson and Gordon Edgar.

Also in attendance ?
2.
 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Kirsty Lovatt.

3.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING ON 14TH SEPTEMBER 2015 
APPROVED BY: T Combe  ; SECONDED BY: A Lockhart
4.        CONSIDERATION OF THE INFORMAL MEETING ON 19th OCTOBER 2015
5.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MEETINGS ON 14TH SEPTEMBER AND 19th OCTOBER 2015, NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE INCLUDED ON THE AGENDA – None. 

6.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – there were none.

7.
REPORT OF THE COMMUNITY POLICE OFFICER – not received.

8.
THE SELKIRK FLOOD PROTECTION SCHEME
Scott Marr of R.J. McLeod & Connor Price reported that:

The integrated water management system at St Mary’s Loch was installed on time and is operational;

The building programme of works for Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme is proceeding on target and is expected to be completed by November/December 2016; 

 On the Bannerfield side of the river, two footbridges have been installed and work is ongoing but will slow as autumn approaches;

Regular briefing of the Bannerfield community continue, with the next one to take place at 18.30 hrs on 2nd December in the Community School;

There was some discussion about naming the ??? bridge but no conclusion was reached; and,

Ian King asked about the progress on the landscaping programme for the Selkirk Flood Protect Scheme, not least as the new initiative for Blooming Selkirk would take an interest, and he was told that this was ongoing.

ACTION:  SBC/CONTRACTOR TO RETURN TO SCC WITH PLANS FOR THE LANDSCAPE SCHEME AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.

OPEN FORUM

Dougie Purves asked about a number of Minor Works that he had raised previously at SCC meetings. Ian King reminded Councillors present that he had asked for Minor Works proposals at previous meetings but with no response. This opportunity was timely, not least as the “Quality of Life” grant for Selkirk should be utilised by 1st January next otherwise it will be pooled and lost to Selkirk. After considerable discussion it was agreed that all these Minor Works projects should be listed as a separate agenda item, in order to keep track of progress or otherwise with each proposal, and that the SBC Councillors should advise on likely sources of funding for each project on the List.

ACTION: ALL COMMUNITY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS, TOGETHER WITH MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC, SHOULD COME TO THE NEXT MEETING OF THE SCC TO FORMULATE THE MINOR WORKS LIST FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL.

9.
PLANNING
15/01293/FUL: erevtion of dwelling house at site of former laundry TD7 4DD 60 Buccleuch Road, Selkirk, approved by CC subject to comments regarding:
· change of use for the former laundry site

· safeguarding the amenity and existing features of the Common Good land

· a co-ordinated design approach, especially the principles of  building form and vehicular access

· building materials and finishes

· retention of the existing stone boundary wall whilst providing appropriate sightlines for emerging vehicles
15/013212/LBC Strengthening and refurbishment of Old Tweed Bridge south east of Rink Farmhouse, CC welcomed and approved proposals to reapir/reinstate theis historic listed structure which will allow it to remain available for pedestrian use.
10.
REPORTS FROM COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS:

10.1
Michelle Ballantyne reported:

The Small Grants Scheme has some £27.5k unspent and the Quality of Life grant has £6.5k unspent – unless these funds are allocated to Selkirk projects by 1st January next any underspend grant will be pooled for re-allocation against bids for funding from across the District.

ACTION: SBC AND SCC COUNCILLORS TO SUBMIT CLAIMS AGAINST THESE TWO FUNDS AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.

RP Adams had been awarded a prize for “Manufacturer of the Year” in a national competition
There is consideration being given to the future of the Eildon Area Forum as this is poorly attended by the public and currently exists for Councillors to inform each other of information that had been considered elsewhere with the SBC administration.

Graham Easton and Alistair Pattullo stated that they wished to attend these meetings but were often not included in the agenda mailing and hence, did not know when these meetings were held.

ACTION: MICHELLE BALLANTYNE TO ENQUIRE ABOUT LACK OF COMMUNICATION AND TO FORWARD THE COMMUNITY COUNCILS VIEW ON THE SIGNIFICANCE OF THESE TALKING SHOPS.

10.2
Vicky Davidson reported:

The SBC Library Service had declared a fine amnesty on the return of books, prior to this service being out-sourced into a Trust;

Concern was expressed about vehicles speeding on the main road entries to the town – it was agreed that this was particularly important on the A7 entry from Hawick – it was agreed that the ideal solution was a “flashing sign” below the Shell Petrol Station to advise drivers of their excessive speed.

ACTION: VICKY DAVIDSON TO ENQUIRE OF SBC ABOUT PROVISION OF THIS SPEED CALMING DEVICE FOR SELKIRK.

10.3
Gordon Edgar reported:

SBC were advocating the community to re-use and/or make artefacts last in accordance with the Councils policy on waste management – it was not entirely clear how this was to be achieved;

The Borders Railway Business Plan had been published sometime after the railway had been inaugurated;

The A7 Action plan had been revised; and SBC has embarked on a process of consultation with CCs and the public about the preparation of SBC’s Budget for 2016/17.
ACTION: GORDON EDGAR TO ADVISE ON HOW THIS CONSULTATION ON THE SBC BUDGET WOULD BE CONDUCTED.

11.
SELKIRK COMMON GOOD FUND
It was reported that no meeting had taken place since the last meeting of SCC. 

12.
BLOOMING SELKIRK

Graham EaSton reported on the formation of a working group under the banner of “Blooming Selkirk” and the group had agreed that this organisation should be a sub-committee of the Community Council.

Proposed by Alistair Pattullo and Seconded by Alisdaire Lockhart – approved nem con. 

Graham also reported that he was working on the Constitution for Blooming Selkirk and this would be submitted to SCC after its approval by the Blooming Selkirk working group.

Michelle Ballantyne reported that SBC’s Christmas Tree was to be installed in the Town Square on 10th November next – all present felt that this was little premature and everyone hoped that the tree would survive until the Christmas festivities commenced.

13.
CORRESPONDENCE – there was none reported.
14.
TREASURER’S REPORT
14.1
Tom Combe reported that he had given his Report at the Council’s AGM which had preceded this meeting; and,

4.2
Tom Combe also reported that numbers were down on the Evening Classes offered by the SCC this autumn – in discussion it was identified that the problem was recruitment of tutors in areas of popular demand, such as, for example, upholstery were it had not been possible to recruit a replacement for Morris ?. 
15.
REPORTS FROM SUB-COMMITTEES
15.1
The Selkirk Hill-Management Group – nothing to report.

16.
REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMUNITY ORGANISATIONS AND OUTSIDE BODIES

16.1
Alisdaire Lockhart raised his concern about the recent YES Festival that seemed to him to have been inadequately advertised this year, with some of the leaflets with inaccurate information about certain events.

He asked whether the SCC could provide some support for this initiative, which was welcomed, but was told that this was an initiative of the Chamber of Trade?

17.
ANY OTHER COMMUNITY BUSINESS
17.1
Selkirk War Memorials

Alisdaire Lockhart advised the SCC that he had written to the Permanent Secretary of the Ministry of Defence to ask (i) how many Souters who volunteered for the 2nd Boer War 1900 – 1902, as listed on the plaque erected on the Pant Well by Selkirk Town Council in 1903 had perished on active service in South Africa and (ii) how many people from Selkirkshire and Selkirk had perished on active service since the end of the Second World war.

ACTION: ALISDAIRE LOCKHART TO REPORT ANY REPLY HE RECEIVES FROM THE MINISTRY OF DEFENCE ON THESE MATTERS.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 21.40 hrs and apologised for the long meeting, made so by holding the SCC Annual General Meeting prior to this meeting.
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